
                   

      
          

 
 

      

  

 

 

 
                               

             
 
 
 
 

13th Sunday of Year C  -  26th June  2022 
 

“In today’s Gospel we see how Jesus headed resolutely for Jerusalem even though he knew that death awaited 
him there.  
First Reading (1 Kings 19: 16,19-21) Elisha is called to succeed the prophet Elijah. 
Second Reading (Galatian 5: 1, 13-18) Despite the Galatians union with Christ and the gift of the Sprit, they still 
must struggle against temptation.  
Gospel (Luke 9: 51-62) Jesus resolutely took the road for Jerusalem and demands of his disciples wholehearted 
commitment.. 
The following of Christ will for us not always be easy. In order to persevere we need the Grace of God. That 
Grace will keep us faithful to God and to one another. God’s help is there for us and, if we resolutely follow 
Christ, we will experience the joy of Christ’s healing presence in our lives.  
 

Monsignor John Nelson will be the new parish priest of Corpus Christi Parish as the Diocese in September takes 
over the responsibility of caring for the Parish. Fr Hugh and the Jesuit Community in Boscombe will be of support 
to Mgr Nelson.  
I will  be moving to St Wilfred’s in Preston in September. Thank you for your encouragement and support over 
the last 6 years.” Fr Adrian  
 

Ss PETER & PAUL SOLEMNITY Wednesday 29th June.  Masses will be 10.00am and 7.00pm, as it is a Holy Day of              
Obligation.   
 

PETER’S PENCE Mandatory Second Collection this weekend 25-26 June.  This Collection is offered by the Faithful 
across the world to the Holy Father, as a sign of their sharing in the concern of the Successor of Peter for the many different 
needs of the Universal Church, and for the relief of those in need. The Faithful’s offerings to the Holy Father are destined to 
Church needs, humanitarian initiatives and social promotion projects, as well as to the support of the Holy See. Further in-
formation is available on the Peter’s Pence website (https://www.obolodisanpietro.va/en.html). Peter’s Pence has also pub-
lished its 2021 international financial report, which details what was received, and how it has since been applied – go to:  
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope/news/2022-06/peters-pence-financed-10-million-euro-worth-of-projects-in-2021.html 
Diocesan online giving page for this appeal: https://donate.giveasyoulive.com/campaign/peters-pence  Supporters 
will be able to contribute via this page until Friday, 1 July.   
Thank you for the support for this appeal,  which raised £11,784.06 across the Diocese in 2020-21! 
 
 
 
 

LEAVING GIFT If you would like to contribute to a leaving gift for Fr Adrian, please put your donation in an                
envelope marked “Fao Sandra - LG” & pop it into Parish Office. Watch this space for news about a farewell gathering.   
 

OUR PARISH MOTTO 
IS “ONLY JESUS” 

PARISH WEBSITE:  http://www.corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk/ 

CORPUS CHRISTI BOSCOMBE NEWSLETTER 
PARISH PRIEST: Fr Adrian Howell SJ (01202 425286)  Email: ahowell@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk            

Corpus Christi Jesuit Community Superior:  Fr Hugh Duffy SJ (01202 436724)   
Deacon Gregory Cook    Email:  gcook@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   

   

         Parish Office:   18 St James’s Square, Boscombe BH5 2BX   Tel: 01202 425286      
Parish Administrator: Sandra Cook.  Parish Office   Email: office@corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk 

Normal Parish Office hours:  9.30am - 12.30pm Monday, Wednesdays, Thursdays & Fridays    
 

Finance Administrator: Georgie Lockyer. Email: ccfinance@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 
Parish Centre & BOOKINGS : Aidan Foy. Tel: 07775868253 Email: ccparishcentre@gmail.com  Jesuits in Britain: 

www.jesuit.org.uk 

OTHER PARISHES in our PA PARISH PRIEST/CLERGY TEL (01202) WEBSITES for Mass times 

ANNUNCIATION,  Charminster  
ST EDMUND CAMPION, Castlepoint 

Fr Bernardine Nsom 
Deacon Barry Jennings 

513369 
 

www.annunciation-stedmundcampion.co.uk/ 

OUR LADY IMMACULATE,  
Westbourne 

Fr. Leslie Adams   760640  www.catholicwestbourne.org/ 

SACRED HEART, Bournemouth 
Congregation of the Oratory of St Philip Neri  

Fr  Peter Edwards  
Deacon Roger Carr-Jones  

551013 
428451 

www.bournemouthoratory.org.uk/ 

 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR  All next weekday masses are feria except:  Tues 28: St Irenaeus  Wed 29: Ss Peter and Paul - a 
holy day of obligation  

CORPUS CHRISTI MASS TIMES:   
SUNDAY MASSES:   Saturday Vigil 6.00pm  

& Sunday 10.00am and 5.00pm   
(6.00pm & 10.00am masses livestreamed  

on YouTube or via our website)  
 

DAILY MASS: Mon  - Sat  10.00am     

HOLY DAY MASSES: 10.00am & 7.00pm    
 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdays 10.30 -11.30am  &   5.30 - 5.50pm      
 

ADORATION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT   
Mon - Fri  10.30am - 11.00am;  Wednesdays 7.00 to 8.00pm   

 
 

We are part of Pastoral Area 21 (Bournemouth)  
in the Diocese of Portsmouth, under Bishop Philip Egan   

www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/e-news/ 

Member of Churches Together in Boscombe:   
      http://www.ctib.community/       

Royal Bournemouth Hospital/Christchurch Hospital 
chaplain: Non–urgent matters, ring Chaplaincy Office 
directly on 01202 704221. Urgent/out-of-hours, Catholic 
duty Chaplain contacted via Switchboard on 01202 
303626.    Mass 6pm  Wed  
Poole Hospital chaplain: Deacon McConville 01202 
442167 (leave message) or 01202 665511 (Page RC 

chaplain) Mass 6.30pm Thurs Handmaids of the Sacred Heart of Jesus CONVENT: 01202 430927 



“TODAY WE RETURN TO TEMPUS PER ANNUM OR "ORDINARY TIME"  Although we are now into the third week of 
"Ordinary Time" after Pentecost, today is our first "Green Sunday" since the end of February as these past two weeks we 
have celebrated the Solemnities of Our Lord which take precedence over "ordinary" Sundays: The Most Holy Trinity and 
Corpus Christi. Ordinary Time is a time for growth and maturation, a time in which the mystery of Christ is called to penetrate 
ever more deeply into history until all things are finally caught up in Christ. The goal, toward which all of history is directed, is                     
represented by the final Sunday in Ordinary Time, the Solemnity of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe, the last 
Sunday of the Church's year which we shall celebrate on 20th November.”  Portsmouth e-news 

 
SIGNIFICANT WEDDING ANNIVERSARY SERVICE  Saturday 2nd July 2022 at 11.00am Are you celebrating a 
25th, 30th, 40th, 50th, 60th or over 60 years wedding anniversary? Join Bishop Philip at a Mass of celebration at St 
Bede’s church, Basingstoke. Register on Eventbrite at: www.significantweddinganniversary.eventbrite.co.uk or 
contact  Sandra in the Parish Office for a paper form, or email: anniversaries@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk  

 
SAYING GOODBYE, (part of the Mariposa Trust) are returning to Wimborne on the 10th July at 3.30 pm, in Wimborne            
Minster with a Baby loss remembrance and support service (part of a Nationwide chain of events). We are so delighted to be 
able to return to a full program of events following the effects of Covid-19. The Mariposa Trust’s core objective is to support 
people who have lost babies at any stage of  pregnancy, at birth, or in infancy. The Saying Goodbye Service is for anyone 
who has either personally lost a baby at any stage of pregnancy, at birth, or in early years, or who has been affected by  
family members or friends' loss.  Whether the loss was recent or 80 years ago, everyone is welcome to attend. We have also 
extended the services, and gladly welcome anyone who is grieving the fact that they haven't had children. This may be 
due to circumstance, infertility, or for other reasons - but all are welcome. Babies and children are also invited to come with 
their families, as the Saying Goodbye service is truly a family event for all.  More info at: www.sayinggoodbye.org 
 
ARE YOU PLANNING TO GET MARRIED IN THE NEXT SIX MONTHS? Next marriage preparation course begins on 
Wednesday 13th July at 7:30pm on Zoom. For further information please contact Deacon Roger or Jackie on 
07948516854 (jcarrjones@icloud.com)  
 
LOURDES PILGRIMAGE FROM BOURNEMOUTH - STILL PLACES AVAILABLE Bishop Philip warmly invites you to join 
him on this year’s Lourdes pilgrimage which will be departing from Bournemouth airport on Monday 18th July.  To find out 
more about booking a place either email:  lourdes@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk or phone 07780 221686.   
 

‘FANNING THE FLAME’ SUMMER CAMP 2022. 3pm Monday 15th - 5pm Friday 19th August - For ages 11-21.               
The camp is run by The Dominican Sisters of St. Joseph. It will be at The Priory, Sway. Cost: £130 Catering: Fully           
catered, please bring your own crockery and cutlery. Accommodation: Camping - please bring your own tent or arrange to 
share with friends/family. Facilities: Showers, toilets, and additional facilities. Music Ministry: Led by Theo Farrell and Steve 
Szymanski. To book a place go to www.FanningTheFlame.co.uk    
 
ST BERNADETTE RELIC TOUR 2022  In September and October this year, the relics of St Bernadette will journey on                
pilgrimage to England, Scotland, and Wales for the very first time. This very special once in a lifetime event will provide an 
opportunity for people of all ages and backgrounds to experience the special gifts and charisms of Lourdes, in a church or 
cathedral near them. In our Diocese, the relics will be at Portsmouth Cathedral and will arrive 9:30am on Thursday 
8th September and depart 10:00am on Friday 9th September 2022.   
Full tour venues and dates can be found at: https://www.cbcew.org.uk/st-bernadette-relic-tour-2022/ 
 
VOCATIONS  Is He calling you to share your gifts and talents  with others as a priest or consecrated religious? Contact             
Fr. John Cooke. vocations@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk or call 01329 318 869 
Intention: For the faith to accept the healing power of Jesus, who wants to remove every obstacle to the response of men 
and women chosen to follow Him as priests, deacons, sisters and brothers, we pray to the Lord. 
 

PRAY THE ROSARY FOR VOCATIONS A simple booklet can be found at:  https://www.portsmouthvocations.org/support 
(click on the Rosary for Vocations image half way down the page) to facilitate you praying the Rosary for Vocations in our 
Diocese and around the world.  
 
FLAME IS BACK!! The largest youth gathering of Catholics, Flame is back, taking place at the OVO Arena, Wembley on 
Saturday 4th March 2023, with the theme ‘Rise Up!’. All young people who are in at least year 9, so around 14, are 
invited to join with other young Catholic from around the UK at this event.  There will be loud music, bright lights, and 
moments of stillness.  Any questions you have about the event can be answered by emailing 
youth@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk  or phoning 07780 221686. 
 
FOOD BANK Collections are at Saturday evening and Sunday Masses. Gifts may be dropped off in the church porch. Also 
Friday mornings collections -  10.30-11.30am, at side entrance to the Parish Hall, in St James’s Square. Thank you for 
all your generous contributions to those in need.  
 
PICK UP YOUR FREE COPY OF JESUITS & FRIENDS FROM THE BACK OF CHURCH TODAY. If you know 
of anyone who can’t get to church but you think would like a copy, please take one for them too.  

TO SET UP A STANDING ORDER  (Can be Gift Aided)  Go to your bank:  You will need  the parish bank 
details,  which are:   Sort code 30-93-04.   Parish Account number: 01786041. Or donate online at 
our website: http://www.corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk/  or on our  Facebook page.   
GIFT AID If you are a UK taxpayer please consider Gift Aiding your  donation. The parish can reclaim 25p 
for every £1 donated, at no extra cost to you.  To join the Gift Aid scheme, or if you want an annual box of 
offertory envelopes, please send contact details to:    ccfinance@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk  

                                                            To donate via Give As You Live - click on the QR CODE.  
 

Church is administered by Society of Jesus Reg. Charity No. 230165 on behalf of  Diocese of Portsmouth Reg. Charity No. 246871 


